

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

From: matt.humphrey@mbatruro.co.uk <matt.humphrey@mbatruro.co.uk> 
Sent: 11 January 2021 18:15
To: James Griffin <jamesgriffin@wwa.uk.com>
Subject: 19223 Liskeard Cattle Market - Existing Slab Inspection.

Hi James,

Further to our site visit this morning, we write to confirm a few pertinent points which will need to be considered when weighing up the viability of retaining the existing slab. 

•	The existing slab slopes parallel with the sidewalls of the building down to the former sales area adjacent to the site boundary. A crude measurement using a handheld spirit level and ruler, indicated that this slope is between 1in15 and 1in20 but may be steeper in some areas. If this is critical, and not already identified on a topographical survey, it may be worth formally surveying this with spot levels at a regular grid across the slab. 
•	There are three drainage channels which run the length of the building discharging to gullies at the end of the building. The concrete slab has been cast with a cross fall to discharge to these. These may pose a safety risk if the intention is for this to be the finished surface. 
•	There is extensive metalworks cast into the slab forming animal pens which would likely require breaking out and re-instating in concrete to avoid a health and safety hazard / corrosion risk if cut flush with the top of the slab. 
•	There is an internal wall running almost the full length of the building which may extend through the slab and require a new section of strip of slab to be installed once the wall has been removed. 

See also captioned photographs. 

As discussed, we can write a formal report which will cover each of these points in further detail as well as discuss further items (such as existing drainage runs below the slab and the retaining condition on one side of the building) noted during our visit but we would appreciate confirmation that these initial points do not render retention infeasible before spending the time writing this up. 

Should you wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate to get in touch. I am available on the mobile number in my signature. 

Kind Regards, 
Matt Humphrey
For and on behalf of
 

NOTE
The MBA office is currently closed whilst we are remote working due to the Covid-19 virus.
Contact can still be made via email, telephone as number below and meetings via Skype or Microsoft teams. 


E-mail: Matt.Humphrey@mbatruro.co.uk
Tel: 07900063732
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